

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           6 March 2019
PRESENT:  B. Ternes, C. Sheldrake, B. Allen, L. Allen, G. Lawson, K. De Palo, (Sarah Kelsey)
APOLOGIES:  R. Templeton, F. Templeton, H. Sharwood, H. Hobbs
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. PA: A new PA has been installed & seems to work well. A handyman will be employed to install the speaker.
2. A/C: There have been no updates from Council concerning the new system. In the meantime, all units appear to be working well with the exception of the 2nd one which doesn’t work at all.
3. Marketing: HS has been talking to the ABF marketing rep. One suggestion was to insert ads in some of the various community newspapers, such as the Chinese daily. LA volunteered to do a letterbox drop of Carol’s brochure.
4. Beginners Classes: CS has had a disappointing response to her advertisements. However, lessons will proceed if there are 8 confirmed starters.
5. Intermediate Classes: There was a good response for Anita’s first lesson & the upcoming lesson has already had a promising response. Nigel is to take these classes while Anita is away with the brief that they are to be pitched at the intermediate level. 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
The Committee decided not to participate in the annual Bridge for Brains event but will, instead, make a donation of $100
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:

     
The following membership applications were approved:

Margaret Reavell (assoc.)

Ralph Woods (assoc.)


Annmaree McGrath (home)


Robyn William (subject to receipt of application form)

Current membership is 301.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. Redcycling: The Committee agreed to implement Rosemary Millar’s proposal concerning redcycling.  KDP will advise Rosemary of the decision.
2. Water Cooler:  It was agreed in principle that the Club would benefit from the installation of a water cooler, subject to KDP’s enquiries concerning cost.
3.  Life Membership: A request was considered regarding the possibility of life membership for a particular member. It was agreed that, while the contribution of this member over many years was much appreciated, it did meet the criteria for life membership.
4. Library: See full report attached. It was resolved that, as a significant number of books appear to be missing, a lock should be fitted to the library cupboard. Sarah will determine which of the missing books should be replaced. BT thanked Sarah for her continued support of the library.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

       See report attached. 

TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
           CS advised of the upcoming events. She would also like to implement a roster system for     Tuesday nights, when an extra person is often required to make up numbers in the supervised section. KDP will advertise for volunteers on the website & Pianola. CS will ask the directors to mention the matter at their sessions.
MASTERPOINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:

 All green points are up to date & red points have been completed to the middle of February. 
NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday 3 April 10.45am 




           Meeting finished 11.50am
